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H. 3231 

 

Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill removes those code sections specifying that the Department of Health and Human 
Services (DHHS) is responsible for the establishment and expansion of child development 
services.  
 
Pursuant to Executive Order No. 2003-26, administration of the Child Care Development Fund 
(CCDF) and the Social Services Block Grant (SSBG) program were transferred from DHHS to 
the Department of Social Services (DSS) in 2003. DHHS no longer operates these programs and 
does not receive any appropriations for these programs. Therefore, this bill will have no fiscal 
impact on DHHS or local counties.  
 

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Introduced on January 10, 2023 
State Expenditure 
This bill removes those code sections specifying that DHHS is responsible for the establishment 
and expansion of child development services.  
 
DHHS stated that Executive Order No. 2003-26 transferred the administration of the CCDF and 
the SSBG program from DHHS to DSS. This bill is an update to the code to reflect current 
practices and according to DHHS will have no fiscal impact for the agency.  
 
State Revenue 
N/A 
 
Local Expenditure and Local Revenue 
N/A 
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